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Guests:  Carson Anderson, ICF International; Mathew Chaney, Ehrlich Architects, Craig Hamilton, Canon Design, Dennis Reed, Dean of Fine Arts, Deborah Weintrob, community member
The meeting was called to order by President Sue Carleo at 5:35 p.m.
I. Welcome and Introductions – S. Carleo
President Carleo welcomed members and guests to the meeting and invited them to introduce themselves.
II.
President Carleo invited everyone to join her at the Open House immediately after the CBOC meeting. The Open House is scheduled from 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm in the Fireside Room. The purpose of the open house is to update the community about the construction projects made possible by the voters’ approval of bond programs Prop A/AA and Measure J.
III. Approval of Minutes – The minutes from November 2, 2010 were not approved due to a lack of quorum.  They will be presented for approval at the next meeting.
It was agreed to move Item VIII up on the agenda.
VIII. Public Art Update
Dennis Reed, Dean of Fine Arts, announced that the Public Art Committee is ready to share the second proposal for the college public art with the CBOC. Mr. Reed showed a power point presentation of the artwork of Mr. Lloyd Harmol, an earth work artist.
The next meeting of the Public Art Committee is February 25, in the President’s Conference Room.  Everyone was invited. 

IV.
Update on District Citizens’ Oversight Committee 
Harvey Berg reported that the new Inspector General was introduced at the DCOC meeting. There were no action items to report.

The L.A. Times is wrapping up its article and will publish it in about two weeks.  Questions about whether certain expenditures fall under the rules of the bond will be the topic of the news article. Mr. Berg added that Van De Kamp expenditures may be disqualified from the bond funds.  The question at stake is how the LACCD will cover those costs.

V.
Building and Budget Update – E. Retamal
Eloy Retamal, College Project Manager, introduced Mr. Carson Anderson of ICF International. Mr. Anderson provided a power point presentation regarding the revised college environmental impact report. At the end of this presentation the audience had an opportunity to raise questions or concerns. 
Mr. Retamal introduced Mathew Chaney from Ehrlich Architects.  Mr. Chaney presented a fly through slide show of the upcoming Media and Performance Arts Complex.  The audience was reassured that the complex would be constructed in a way to preserve and protect as many of the trees on the site as possible.
Mr. Retamal introduced Craig Hamilton, Canon Design.  Mr. Hamilton presented a slide show of the future Athletics Training Facility.
Finally, Mr. Retamal gave an update on the on-going projects around campus.  A copy of his presentation was provided.

VI. Members Concerns/Suggestions for the LACCD Board of Trustees
None.
VII.
Items from the Floor
None.


VIII.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: May 3, 2011
